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Roll Call:

news events in the lives of Sooner alumni
1919-29

Dr . Maurice H. Mcrrill, '196a, '22Law, was
invited by President Kennedy in June to attend
a civil rights conference in the East Room of the
White House. Dr. Mcrrill, research professor of
law at O.U ., is a member of the Committee on
Selected Essays on Constitutional Law which has
compiled a book recently published for the Asso-
ciation of American Law Schools . Dr. Mcrrill also
recently attended the National Conference of Com-
missioners on Uniform State Laws by appointment
of Governor Bellmon.

Guy S. Mitchell, '21eng, '25ms, has accepted a
five-year teaching position at Shikoku Christian
College, Zentsuji, Kagawa Ken, Japan. He and
Mrs. Mitchell previously spent ten years in Japan
where he was professor of chemistry and she taught
English at Shikoku.

Carl E. Rcistle Jr., '22eng, recently spoke at
the 40th annual meeting of the International Oil
Scouts Association in Houston. He is president and
chairman of the executive committee of Humble
Oil Refining Company.
R. C. Hartman, '24pharm, has been named

chairman of the technical committee of the Natural
Gas Processors Association . He is employed by the
Atlantic Refining Company of Dallas, Texas.

J . Ray Matlock, 25eng recently attended the
annual meeting of the National Society of Pro-
fessional Engineers in Cleveland, Ohio . He is pres-
ident of the Oklahoma society . Matlock is a pro-
fessor of civil engineering at O.U .

Joe W. McBride, 28bus co-publisher of the
Anadarko Daily News, was installed as president of
the Oklahoma State Heart Association at the an-
nual meeting of the O.U . Medical School .

What were your impres
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sions of college life when
you first enrolled at O.U.?

J. Don Garrison, '29bs, '36m.ed, has been ap-
pointed by Governor Bellmon as a member of the
State Board of Education . He is superintendent of
schools at Norman .

Milton Asfahl, '29ba, '30ma; Robert S. Frantz,
'42bus and Jack T. Jack T. Massey '51 bus, have
been made members of the 1963 Million Dollar
Round Table of the National Association of Life
Underwriters . Members must have sold at least a
million dollars of life insurance in 1962 .

Paul Cress, '29 Law, has been appointed by
Governor Bellmon as district judge for Noble and
Kay counties . Mrs. Cress is the former Marie Rob-
crts, '286a.

Maj . Gen. Allen Rigsby, '296a, '29Law, Staff
Judge Advocate of Headquarters, Air Force Logis-
tics Command, at Wright- Patterson Base, Ohio, re-
tired from the Air Force in June . He entered active
duty prior to World War II when he gave up a
law practice in Oklahoma City . During the war,
he served in Europe until 1948 when he was sent
to the Far East . He also taught law at the Air
Force Academy. He will take a position at Clemsonson College.

DEATHS : Howard E. Brown, '20geol, '24ms,
died recently in Oklahoma City of a coronary oc-
clusion . He was head of the science department of
the Oklahoma City school system and taught at
Classen High School for many years. He is founder
of the city's planetarium and of the Science Fair .

Dr. Dean W. LeMaster, '22bs, '24med, died
June 19 in St. Anthony Hospital, Oklahoma City .
lie practiced medicine in Tulsa until his retirement
in 1951 when he moved to his ranch near Purcell .
He is survived by his wife Stella and four brothers .

Mrs. Jean Bulow Lunsford, '25ba, died July 1(i

P. D. ERWIN, 'l '11 ba '12Law
attorney

(;handler

ERWIN-My first view of the University was on a September evening in 1906
when there were only three substantial buildings on the campus-the old Admin-
istration Building, the old Science Hall and the Carnegie Library. They looked
attractive to a country boy turned country school teacher who had completed less
than one year of the "prep" or high school work . Probably I was most attracted
to the library building, as I liked to read most any kind of book . The campus was
neat and new but gave the restful setting for a new university where my three
older brothers previously had been students and where two of them graduated.
The atmosphere of a school of learning was made more impressive by the personal
interest and careful teaching of the corps of instructors on the faculty . As a necessary
side issue, I had the opportunity to work and read in the library for four and one-
half years, thereby satisfying my love for the best in literature . My first and last
impressions of the University have been good; so good, that I married a University
graduate, and my three sons all have both academic and professional degrees from
the University of Oklahoma .

in Dallas, Texas, where she had resided for many
years. At the time of her death, she was employed
in the geological department of D. H. Byrd, hav-
ing been associated with his enterprises for 27 years.
She was born in Arapaho, Oklahoma, and is sur-
vived by three cousins .

Glen S. Norville, '28geol, died June 22 at the
Oklahoma City Golf and Country Club . He was
au independent geologist and oil producer and was
the first life-time member of the Touchdown Club .
Norville is survived by his wife, Helen ; two sons,
Glen and Richard ; a daughter, Mrs. Walter Wilson,
ail a brother, Kenneth.

1931-39
Jerome Tubb, '31pharm, was named "boss of

the year" by the Midwest City chapter of the Amer-
ican Business and Professional Women's Associa-
tion . He is a Midwest City druggist .

Brame Womack, '32geol, has left Sohio Petro-
leum Company to become a consulting geologist
and independent operator . He was with Sohio for
20 )-ears and, at the time of his resignation, was
Exploration Manager of the Mid-Continent and
Rocky Mountain Area . He will remain in Okla-
homa City .

Dr . Dean E. Wooldridge, '32ba, '33ms, has
written an article which was printed in the June
issue of Herper's Harper's Magazine He was awarded the
Distinguished Service Citation, the University's
highest honor, in 1960 . He is a physicist with the
California Institute of Technology . The article is
from his forthcoming book, "The Machinery of
the Brain."
C. Harrison Cooper, '33geol, has been named

chief executive officer of Ambassador Oil Corpora-
tion, Fort Worth, Texas. Ile has been president of
the company since May 1962 .

Dr. Arthur M. McAnally, '336a, '35Lib .sci, '36
ma, director of libraries at O.U., will spend the
1963-64 school year as a lecturer at the University
of Ankara, the only library school in Turkey. He
received Fulbright and Ford Foundation grants to
teach there. His wife and two children will ac-
company him to Turkey .

Bryan W. Tabor, '33Law, was cited for "dis-
tinguished continuing service to Civitan

Internationaltional" at the43rd annual convention oftheor-
ganization in Indianapolis, Indiana. The Tulsa
attorney is chairman of the Civitan citizenship
resources committee.

Milton B. Garber, '33, co-publisher of the Enid
News and Eagle, was elected president of the Okla-
homa Press Association at the OPA's recent con-
vention .

Karl B. Rusch, '36bus, has been moved from
the Midwestern Sales Division in Illinois of the
Eastman Kodak Company to San Francisco as
sales manager for amateur products at the pacific
Northern Sales Division. He joined Kodak in
1938. During World War II he served as a naval
officer in the South Pacific . Mrs. Rusch is the former
Virginia Stewart, '366a. They have three children .
A. R. Swank Jr ., '38 Law, has been appointed

by the governor as a member of the State In-
dustrial Court. He is a municipal court judge in
Stillwater .

Col. James L. Farmer, '38eng, recently com-
pleted a one-week combat division refresher course
at the Army Command and General Staff College,
Fort Leavenworth, Kansas . He is assigned as com-
mander of the 45th Division Support Command.

Lt . Col. Jesse A. Todd Jr ., '39, recently served
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two weeks of active duty training at Headquarters
VIII Army Corps, Austin, Texas. He is employed
by Armstrong-Johnson Northside Ford, Austin. He
and his wife, Betty, have two children, Don, a
student at O.U ., and Jessamy.

DEATHS : Dr . Dr. Elbert V. Winningham V. Winningham, '33ba,
'49med, his wife, Lottie Shanks Winningham, '33
nurse, and their daughter, Sarah Ann Murdaugh,
23, were killed July 4 when his private plane
crashed near Holbrook, Arizona . They had made
their home in Ardmore for nine years after moving
from Oklahoma City . They are survived by her
brother and sister and their grandson, all of Bakers-
field, California .

Richard Huff, '376a, '39Law, died August 2.
Ile recently had been appointed by the Oklahoma
State Supreme Court as referee judge . I He joined the
attorney general's staff in 1942 and served until
1962 . He had been assistant state attorney general
and, since 1962, the legal adviser to the president's
office at the University and assistant professor of
Haw.

1940-49

William Brinkley, '40journ, is the author of
a novel, "The Two Susans," which is being pub-
lished in paperback by Dell . He is also author of
the bestseller, "Don't Go Near the Water."

Barth P. Walker, '40geo1, '40Law, recently
spoke at a meeting of the Oklahoma City Geolog-
ical Society at the city's YMCA .

Brig . Gen. Charles P. Brown, '40 bus has as-
sumed the duties of assistant commander of the
First Cavalry Division in Korea. He has been serv-
ing as director of the Programs and Budget Divi-
sion of the Office of the Deputy Chief of Staff for
Military Operations . He entered the Army in 1940
after graduation from the University .

Jack Brown, '41 '41 ba '46 Law, was recently elected
commander of the Floyd L. Perry American Legion
Post, Miami, Oklahoma Ile is an attorney in
Miami.

Mrs. R. I"' . Anderson (Eulalec Long, '41h .ec)
recently received a master's degree in Spanish at
Eastern Illinois University, Charleston, Illinois . Her
daughter, Juanita, is now attending O.U .

Ted C. Findeiss, '42eng, has resigned as an
executive of the Big Chief group of companies
and plans to enter consulting work. He will
establish offices in Oklahoma City .

A. J . Speziale, '43ms, has been appointed direc-
tor of research for the Agricultural Chemicals Divi-
sion of Monsanto Chemical Company, St . Louis,
Missouri . fie formerly served as senior scientist .
Mrs. Speziale is the former Dorothy Baumeister,
'42geo1 .

Lt. Col. Edward W. Mackensen '48journ, pub-
lisher of the Bristow News and Record-Citizen,
has completed a one-week instructor training conferencefcrence attheArmy CommandandGeneral Staff

College at Fort Leavenworth, Kansas .
Capt. Wray Jolley, '496a, was recently assigned
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to the National Military Control System Support
Center in the Pentagon after receiving a master's
degree in electronic data processing at Stanford
University . Capt . Jolley and his wife Lee Freeman,
'50 ed) have four children and Hive in Virginia .

Dr.

	

Bill

	

Fisher,

	

'49ed,

	

'S1 '51 m.ed,	'61 ph .d,

	

has
been appointed Director of Admissions and Rec-
ords a[ Central State College, Edmond. He is
former director of student teaching at the college.
He joined the staff in 1959 when he resigned as
principal of the Noble Junior-Senior High School .

Clarence C. Pitts, '49bs, has been named man-
ager of petroleum systems and products of the
Industrial Technology Division of Lockheed

Electronics CompanytronicsCompany, a subsidiary ofLockheed Air-
craft Corporation.

1950-56

Irv Trachtenberg '50 journ has been appointed
Account Executive for KATU television station,
Portland, Oregon . He was formerly with the New
York Daily News, worked for five years as Group
Sales Manager for the Radio Advertising Bureau of
New York City and was an account executive at
radio station KXL.

John E. Heaney, '50 journ has been transferred
to the Washington, D.C ., public relations office of
North American Aviations . He was previously
public relations manager of the Tulsa plant.

Serving Oklahoma and Northern Texas
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MRS. KENNETHCARPENTER
(Terry Wilder, '61ed)

New York City

107 W . COMANCHE

CUSTOM
SLAUGHTERING

CUSTOM CURING
HOME FREEZERS

MRS. CARPENTER- Since I came from Wisconsin to the University of Okla-
homa sight unseen, I was a bit awed by its size. I had decided against attending
the University of Wisconsin, because it was too big and impersonal . My awe rapidly
gave way to delight when I discovered that, in spite of its size, the Oklahoma
campus had a distinctly warm and intimate feeling . This outgoing campus per-
sonality was not just the physical campus but the result of students who were
enthusiastic and proud of O.U . The only real problem that I encountered was a
language barrier-the Southwesterners couldn't understand my clipped Yankee
accent, nor could I understand their Southern drawls. This situation resulted in
some fairly ambiguous conversations . The most lasting impression that I have of
my first days at U.U . is the sincerity and friendliness of the students . Their concern
for others is by far the most important lesson I learned while at the University .

Judy Bounds Coleman, '51fa, '53 m.fa, came to
O.U . from Munich, Germany, to be a visiting pro-
fessor of voice durnig the summer tens . Roberta
Knie, '60fa, also returned from Munich to work
toward her master's degree . Both returned to
Munich in August .

Joseph Henry Chambley, '51 eng recently re-
ceived a master of civil engineering degree at the
157th commencement exercises of Rensselaer Poly-
technic Institute, Troy, New York.

Monte Lee Moore, '526s, is now sports director
of radio station WRAF, Kansas City . He is also
announcer for the Kansas City Athletics baseball
team . He and Mrs. Moore (Deonne Drake) are
the parents of a son, Bruce Lee, 1 V2 .
Inez Manning, Manning, 'S2 Law, is the first woman ever
elected to the office of county judge in Comanche
County . She presides over juvenile court in addi-
tion to the usual county court cases.

Lawrence G. Raw], 'Sung, has been named
coordinator of planning and evaluation for HeadquatersHeadquartersProduction Department of Humble Oil &

Refining Company. He started with Humble in
1952 as a rotary helper on a drilling rig.

Charles Casey, 'S4ba, 59 Law is currently an
associate of Roy E. Grantham, '346a, '34Law, '40
m.ed, Haw offices in Ponca City . Mrs. Casey is the
former Bayard Stewart, '60fa.

Charles Bare, '54 eng is now working in Re-
search and Development for Continental Oil Com-
pany at Ponca City . Mrs. Rare is the former Jeanne
Moore, '54 ed They have two children, Scott, 3, and
Brian, I .

Joe W. Shaw, '53 bus is now :r systems design
analyst with the computer department of Conti-
nental Oil Company in Ponca City . Mrs. Shaw, the
former Marlene Moore, '53 ed teaches in the Ponca
City school system . They have two children,
Michelle, 5 and Gretchen, born April 18 .

Thomas C. Lynn, '55 bus '63Law, has joined
the law firm of Mathews Buck & Cain in Okla-
homa City.

The Rev. David Rev. David G. Camp, Camp, '556a, has been in-
stalled as associate pastor of the First Presbyterian
Church of Norman . Before coming to Norman, he
was pastor of the First Presbyterian Church in
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Henryetta. He and his wife, Mary Lou, have a
son, Gibb, and a daughter, Susan.

John H. Ford, '56 bus o£ the Agar-Ford Agency
of Norman, attended a meeting of L.G .C .B . in
St . Louis, Missouri, in August .

John S. Kerr, ' 56 geol is completing a term as
president of Phi Alpha Delta, legal fraternity at
O.U . Kerr formerly served as treasurer of the
organization .

BIRTH: Charles Robert Sm:th, '56eng, and
Mrs. Smith are the parents of a slaughter, Julie
Kathleen, born June 24 in Casper, Wyoming. 'l hey
have another daughter, Karen Anne, 4. He is now
an assistant professor at the University of Wyom-
ing in Laramie.

1957-58
Norman A. Norman A. Lamb, '57ed, '63Law, is an assistant

county attorney at Chickasha.
Mary O. Simon, '576a, is a case worker with

the public welfare department in Tulsa. Miss Simon
formerly was a stewardess with American Airlines .

James J . E . Strozier, '57 eng is now employed
with the Oasis Oil Company of Libya, Incorporated,
as a petroleum engineer . He and Mrs. Strozier and
their two children live in Tripoli, Libya, North
Africa .

Robert S. Edmiston, '57fa, '59m .fa, recently
finished a stainless steel figure commissioned by
the Maxwell Galleries of San Francisco for per-
manent installation at the gallery . He is instructor
of sculpture at the East Carolina College School of
Art at Greenville, North Carolina . He was com-
missioned by architects of the Bankers Trust in
Des Moines for interior sculpture in 1961 and by
the architects of the Women's and Children's Clinic
at Odessa, Texas, for a facade sculpture in 1958 .

David L. Scoles, '57bus, has been elected a
member of the American Institute of Certifies)
Public Accountants .

Ted J . Davis, '57Law, attended the civil rights
conference at the White House in June . His invi-
tation came by telegram from President Kennedy.
Davis was active in early civil rights efforts in Okla-
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MRS. E. CURTIS YEARY
(Kay McMahon, '36)

Ponca City

MRS. YEARY-I enrolled at O.U . in 1935, 20 right years ago! The number of
years looks terrible in print. Having previously gone to a girl's school, I approached
a co-ed institution with some misgivings . My impressions during enrolment were
myriad . The campus looked lovely in fall colors, although this was the era of dust
storms and great drouth . The buildings were impressive but somewhat impersonal
to a newcomer . I remember, with gratitude, the help of various faculty members
who gave me a sense of direction. President Bizzell was already familiar to me by
reputation and highly respected . Miss Edna McDaniel, dean of women, fulfilled
her role most ably . I remember she always wore white, and I learned this was true
winter and summer. There was Madame Dore who always wore a hat and had an
interesting napkin collection . The excitement generated by the beginning of a new
term was infectious . Making new friends, renewing old friendships and the re-
sponsibility, suddenly acquired, of responding as an adult were the beginnings of
some of the happiest memories of my life .

Oklahoma City City. He is a member of the law firm of
Fuller, Smith, Mosburg, Davis and Bowen.

Bob Jones, '57fa, has been named director of
the lithographic quality control department for
Hallmark Cards, Kansas City, Missouri . He

formerlyerly workedin theshopoftheHoldenville Daily
News .

Jack Henson,
'57 m.edj

has been elected
presidentslent of theNational Office Management Associa-

tion . He is assistant auditor for an Oklahoma City
construction company.

Joanne Joanne Burkes, '586a, '62m .ed, is a guidance
counselor for the American high school in Heidelburg

but EcIcie

burg, Germany. Miss Burkes formerly was a guid-
ance counselor in the office of the clean of students
at the University .

James S. Evans, '58 bus was named Missouri
service manager of American Fidelity Assurance
Company of Oklahoma City . He will be stationed
in Columbia, Missouri .

Charles L. (Lanny) Ross, '58 bus is now Dis-
trict Sales Representative in western Oklahoma
for Texaco, Incorporated . He joined the company
in 1959 after completing a tour of duty in the
Army . He and Mrs. Ross (Janet Sue Mussen, '58)
have two children, Karie Kaye, 4, and Jeffrey, 7
months . They have established a home in Clinton.

Bruce Anthony, '58journ, '59ma, is now work-
ing for Maxwell House Sales Development, White
Plains, New York . He started with the Maxwell
House Division of General Foods at Dallas in 1959 .
He and Mrs. Anthony have two sons, Bruce IV, 4,
and Randall, 3 .

Jack Welsh, '586us, has been named advertis-
ing manager of two divisions and a Canadian
subsidiary of Indiana General Corporation, Val-
paraiso, Incorporated . He joined the company in
1959 .

James E. Veccia, '58eng, recently received a
master of business administration degree from
George Washington University, Washington, D.C .
He has accepted a position with the North Amer-
ican Aviation Company in Washington .

MARRIAGE : Jerry D. Faren, '576a, and
Catherine Townleyerine Townley,'59ba, wereMarriedJune8 inthe

First Christian Church, Norman . They have es-
tablished a home in Washington, D.C .

BIRTH: Charles Million and Mrs. Million
(Judith Ann Hampton, '57 ed) have chosen the
name Susan Louise for their slaughter born Feb-
ruary 15 in Long Beach, California . They also
have a son, Michael Lewis, 3.

1959
Sam H . Johnson, '596a, '63Law, has joined the

law firm of Richardson & Cavanaugh in Lawton .
Mr . and Mrs. Johnson (Martha B. Wells, '62) have
a son, James Logan, 3 months.

Capt. Ted James, '59eng, is enrolled in the
Army School of Languages at Fort Mason, Wash-
ington, in preparation for transfer to duty in Viet

the milk in the

NEW "NO WAX" CARTON

from

Oklahoma's Great Independent Dairy

SOONER MAGAZINE



Nam. He recently completed a tour of duty in
Germany.

Dee Keeton, '576s, '59ms, has accepted a teach-
ing position at Texas Christian University, Fort
Worth, starting in September. He and Mrs. Keeton,
the former Mary Ellen Kiniberlin, '58h .ec, adopted
a 3-month-old girl, Melinda, June 21 .

John P. Samter, '59bus, has been appointed a
medical service representative for the

Baxter-Travenol Divisionof BaxterLaboratories,Incorporated,
for the Oklahoma City area .

Capt. Everett G. King, '59bs, '62med, was re-
cently graduated from a one-year rotating medical
internship at U.S . Army Tripler Hospital, Hon-
olulu, Hawaii . He joined the Army Medical Corps
in September 1961 and will serve as a general
surgery resident at Tripler .

Loyd L. Moore, '59m .ed, has been installed as
McClain County superintendent of schools . He
was formerly principal of Hawthorns Elementary
School at Purcell .

MARRIAGE : '1'had C. Carver, '596a, '63Law,
and Jane Anne Warren, '626s, were married June
29 in the First Unitarian Church, Oklahoma City .
They will establish a home in Kansas City,
Missouri .

BIRTHS : Dr . Don W. Culwell, '59bs, '62med,
and Mrs. Culwell have announced the birth of
their first child, a daughter, Cynthia Lynn, born
June 11 in St . John's Hospital, Tulsa, where he
is in residency .

Don Michael Ingels, '59bs, '62ms, and Mrs.
Ingels are the parents of a daughter, Valerie Anne,
born March 14 . Ingels was in the Air Force on duty
at Wright-Patterson Air Force Base, Ohio . His tour
of duty ended in August .

1960-61
Donald E. Boyd, '60eng, Robert D. Culp, '60

Choice
Famous

September, 1963

eng, and Sherman Keith Jackson Jr ., '60eng, re-

cently received master of science degrees from the

University of Colorado .
Frank H. Seay, '61 ba, '63Law, is assistant coun-

ty attorney for Seminole County and is associated
with his father in a Seminole law firm . Seay is
married to the former Janet Crum, '62ed, who is

teaching in an elementary school in Seminole.
Robert F. Brandenburg Jr ., '616a, has just com-

pleted a two-year tour of duty with the Navy as a

lieutenant (j .g.) aboard the U.S .S . Lexington. He
will attend the O.U . School of Law in September.

Mrs. Brandenburg is the former Heidi Harper of
Taos, New Mexico .

Ensign R. J . Gorman, '61 pharm, has been re-
assigned to the Naval Beachmasters Unit One,
Naval Amphibious Base, Coronado, California .
During the past year and a half he was assigned
aboard the attack transport Okanotan as third divi-
sion officer and watch officer . During that time, he
spent seven months in the Far East with the Sev-
enth Fleet and was aboard the Okanotan when it
was assigned to Cuban waters during the Cuban
crisis .

Marjorie Heet Herring, '61ba, is now the senior
psychometrist at the Santa Ana (California) Vet-
erans Office . She was married February 22 to
Charles Rodger Herring, who is employed by

What were your impres
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THOMAS P. HESTER, '61ba, '63Law
McAfee, Taft, Cates, Kuntz and Mark law firm

Oklahoma City

HESTER-I attended the Colorado School of Mines in Golden, Colorado, before
coming to O.U ., so I already had some impressions of college life . But, when I
came to O.U ., I found the atmosphere to be quite different. The most obvious
difference was the size of the campus and student body, the latter being refreshingly
co-educational . Nor can one help but be impressed by the complexity of the enrol-
ment process at the University . With the exception of R .O.T.C ., I found that the
academic tempo at C.S.M . had been faster than that at O.U . At C.S .M ., we attended
classes Monday through Friday from 8 to 5. Attending two universities that enjoy
the reputations held by O.U . and C.S.M . was a rewarding experience . There is

no question in my mind that students at O.U . receive excellent academic and social
experiences in preparing them for future professional and community lives .
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Norman

IBM at Long Beach, California .
Lt . Bradford S. Page, '61 bus, has graduated

from the Air Force pilot instructor course at Ran-
dolph Air Force Base, Texas. A rated pilot, he
was trained to teach student pilots to fly jet
trainer aircraft . He has been reassigned to Laredo
Air Force Base, Texas.

Lt . George M. Henley, '61eng, '63m .bus, and
his twin brother, Lt . Emmett H. Henley, '61eng,
'62m .bus recently completed an 11-week officer
orientation course at the Engineer School, Fort
Belvoir Virginia .

Lester P. Hansen, '61eng, has been promoted
to first lieutenant in the Army at Fort Bliss, "Texas,
where he is serving with the Air Defense Center .
He is executive officer of the first enlisted student
battery of the center's School Support Command.

Ray Yamachika, '616s, has been named a win-
ner in the Good Writing Award competition spon-
sored by Beta Phi Mu, national professional honor
fraternity for library scientists . He is employed in
Okinawa as a librarian in the Army Special Serv-
ices . His winning entry is "Cherokee Literature :
Printing in the Scquoyan Syllabary since 1828 ."

MARRIAGES : Charles Stoder Goree Jr ., '616s,
and Paula Kay Hughes, '636a, were married June
16 in University Methodist Church, Tulsa. They
have established a home in Oklahoma City .

Vera Slutzky, '61 ed and Norman A. Zable
were married June 6 in Emanuel Synagogue in
Dallas, Texas. They will make their home in
Dallas .

James Dan Batchelor, '61bus, and Nancy Louise
Babel were married June 22 in Central Methodist
Church, Phoenix, Arizona. They have made their
home in Oklahoma City .

Betty Lou Neel, '61ma, and Sam A. Townley
were married June 22 in the First Presbyterian

TYLER & SIMPSON CO.

Wholesale Grocers

Norman

Ardmore, Oklahoma

Gainesville, Texas
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Church of Ponca City . She has acepted a position
with the Oklahoma City Libraries as Branch Li-
brarian for the new Belle Isle Branch . She was
previously Assistant librarian in charge of library
extension work for the Pioneer Mufti-County Li-
brary of Cleveland and McClain Counties .

William Howard Atkins, '61 bus and Judy
Ellen Murrell, '636x, were married June 14 in the
Wesley Collegiate Chapel, Norman . They have
established a home in Norman .
Tod F. Almquist, '61 bus, '63 law, and Judith
Ann Keys were married July 6 in the First Baptist
Church, Oklahoma City . They have established a
home in Oklahoma City .

1962
Lt. William L. Miller,

'62 bus
recently

completedpleted thefirst semesterofgraduate work toward
a master of business administration degree at
Northeastern University . He is a finance andaccountingcounting officeratBoston ArmyBase, Massa-

chusetts
Louise Farmer Farmer, '626a, received her Master of
Arts in Teaching degree from Yale University
in June .

Marine Lt. Jerry K . Townley, '62 bus has com-
pleted an indoctrination course for officers at the
Marine Corps School, Quantico, Virginia .

Bobby G. Engle, '62bus, recently completed
eight weeks of advanced training as a personnel
specialist at Fort Polk, Louisiana, under the Re-
serve Forces Act program . He and his wife, Kay,
live in Houston, Texas .

Ralph Warren Jones, '62eng, recently accepted
a position as junior Petroleum Engineer for Pan
American Petroleum Corporation in Odessa, Texas.

Cecil Clyde Barnett Jr ., '62eng, and Charlene
Carlson were married June 22 in All Souls Epis-
copal Church, Oklahoma City . They have estab-
lished a home in Norman .

Larry Don March, '62 bus and Dayna Sue
Hood, '62fa, were married June 22 in the Village
Baptist Church, Oklahoma City . They will make
their home in Wichita, Kansas .

Carl W. Prophet, '62ph.d, is now assistant pro-
fessor of biology at Kansas State "Teachers College,
Emporia.
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What were your impres
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sions of college life when
you first enrolled at O.U.?

MRS. EDGARV. SPRINGER JR.
(Marilyn Harris, '53fa, '54mfa)

Norman

MRS. SPRINGRR -Warped, but warm . I remember early morning sprints to
catch the bus at the Campus Corner, and, after a 25-minute scenic tour of Norman,
we were deposited in front of Building 1001 at the North Campus-all of my
classes that first semester were at the North Campus . This was the location of the
drama school at that time. It was a great, grey wooden structure-short physical
comforts and long on stoical, regimental charm . There were no ivy-covered walls
for us . Here amidst an atmosphere of leftover Navy and military efficiency, we
learned lines, performed plays, designed costumes, scenery and light plots, and
somehow managed to spin an occasional illusion . Our self-imposed exile from the
joys of normal college life was a perfect training ground for the classical theatrical
requirements, "a bare board and a passion ." The University, in association with
the United States Navy, provided the bare hoard, and the rest was up to us . . .

Mac Moore, '62eng, is now working as a
chemist for Proctor and Gamble at Dallas . He is
married to the former Maralin McGee.

Albert W. (Bill) Stewart, '62joxwrn, is serving
a two-year tour of duty with the Army . He is
living in Alexandria, Virginia .
Charles K. Hogins, '626x, recently graduated

from Officer Training School, Lackland Air Force
Base, Texas, where he was commissioned a second
lieutenant . He has been reassigned to Lowry Air
Force Base, Colorado. Mrs. Hogins is the former
Mildred Holdar of Ozark, Arkansas .
Frederick M. Warden Jr .,

'62 bus
bas been

commissionedmissioned asecond lieutenant in theAirForce
upon graduation from Officer Training School,
Lackland Air Force Base . He has been assigned to
Amarillo Air Force Base . Mrs. Warden is the
former Judith Gibson of Lawton .
Lt . Howard L. Elman, '62eng, is presently serv-

ing as a space instructor with the Air Force at
Wichita Falls, "Texas .

James James H. Hancock Hancock Jr., '62geol, has joined the
Union Producing Company, Lafayette, Louisiana,
as a geologist .

Susanna Hassell Warne, '626a, is in Saigon, Viet
Nam, where her husband is with the U.S . Opera-
tions Mission . The couple has an 8-month-old
daughter .

MAIZRIAGE: Rosemary Ralls, '626a, and Wil-
liam Forbes Fair were married in All Saints Epis-
copal Church, Duncan, June 30 . They will make
their home in Denver, Colorado .

DEATH : Mrs. Grant
Hudlow

(Christi
Charlottelotte Keas,'626a) died March23in Oakland,

California .

1963
David R. Pugmire, '636a, has received a Mar-

shall Scholarship and will leave September 25 for
Scotland where he will spend two years at Edin-
burgh University studying for a master of arts
in mental philosophy . He is the first O.U . graduate
to receive a Marshall Scholarship . It is supported
by the British government in partial payment of
the Marshall Plan .

Suzanne Hickey, '63h .ec, has accepted a post-
tion as an interior decorator with Dorothy Hag-

gard's Interiors in Oklahoma City .
Caralee Hemphill, '636x, recently completed a

one-year internship at the University Medical Cen-
ter. She is training to be a registered medical
tchnologist.

Peggy Jean Durham, '63journ, bas taken a job
in the advertising and publicity department of
Oklahoma Gas and Electric Company, Oklahoma
City .

Milburn Hudson, '63 ba is working on a mas-
ter's degree in anthropology at the University of
New Mexico in Albuquerque .

Laurel Ann (Sissy) Phillips, '636a, has joined
the National Aeronautics and Space Administra-
tion in Houston as a computer programmer.

Letitia (Tisha) Johnston, '636a, has been
granted a Fulbright scholarship to study contem-
porary French Literature at the University of Caon
in Normandy . She will (cave for France September
18 . While there she will live with a French family .

Arthur Ramscur Jr ., '636x, was recently honored
as a distinguished graduate at the United States Air
Force Officer 'training School, Lackland Air Force
Base, Texas. He received a commission as second
lieutenant and will be assigned to Scott Air Force
Base, Illinois . Mrs. Ramseur is the former Kathryn
Love of Oklahoma City .

John R. Dodd, '63 bus and Dennis W. Burr,
'63eng, have been commissioned second lieutenants
following graduation recently from Officer Train-
ing School at Lackland Air Force Base, Texas.

Margaret Margaret Kaye Lewis Lewis, '63journ, is a promotion
assistant with WFAA-TV in Dallas . She has
worked for KWTV, WKY radio and WKY-TV .

LeRoy Jackson, '63journ, is a reporter for the
Wewoka Daily Times. While at O.U . Jackson was
and staff writer and news editor for the Oklahoma
Daily.

Clare Hamblem '63journ, is a member of

Delicious

Gracious

Dignified

These three words aptly describe what is
awaiting you when you visit this most
distinctive, catering dining room. Deli-
cious steaks as entrees for excellent 4-
course dinners. Gracious and efficient ser-
vice . A dignified and
unusual atmosphere .
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the news staff of the Stockton (California) Daily
Record . At O.U . she was winner of two grants
in the national news writing competition spon-
sored by the Hearst papers .

Robert Bascom, '63journ, is with the national
advertising department of the Oklahoma Pub-
lishing Company in Oklahoma City . Bascom while
at O.U . worked as a summer intern in the ad-
vertising department of the Newspaper Printing
Corporation, Tulsa.

Mary Allen, '63journ, has accepted a position
with the Oklahoma chapter of the American
Association of General Practitioners in Oklahoma
City.

John Adams, '63journ, is a junior copywriter
for Deere and Company, Moline, Illinois .

Sharron Turner, '63journ, is on the staff of
the Oil and Gas Journal, Tulsa. Miss Turner was
the editor of the Oklahoma Daily during the sum-
mer term, 1961 .

Donna Shirley, '63journ, has taken a job in
the customer specifications department of Mc-
Connell Aircraft Company, St . Louis, Missouri .

Robert S. Lipton, '63journ, is the science re-
porter for the University Public Information Office
in Norman.

Ivanette Jones, '63journ, has accepted a posi-
tion with Hallmark Cards in Kansas City, Missouri .

Jim Byram, '63journ, is a second lieutenant
in the Air Force and is stationed at Vance Air
Force Base, Enid .

Dr . Rondal R. Gamble, '63ph.d, has been
appointedpointed directoroftheGottscheRehabilitation

Center, Thermopolis, Wyoming. He has been an
instructor in special education in Oklahoma City .

Tom Peck, '63journ, has accepted a position
in public relations with Sunray DX Oil Company,
Tulsa. He has earlier experience in editing and
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STAY AT THE INN

After the game or shopping on Saturday, spend Sunday
at America's foremost Theme Amusement Park-SIX
FLAGS opens at 10 a.m . on Saturdays and Sundays
only through Sunday, Dec . 1 . The all-inclusive rides
ticket-Adults $3.50, Children (under 12) $2 .50-
includes free main gate admission, all rides, attractions
and featured shows .
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copy layout for Volt Technical Corporation, Fort
Worth.

MARRIAGES : Carolyn Sue Sutton, '63h .ec,
and Thomas Ryan Russell were married June 29
in the First Presbyterian Church, Meeker . They
have established a home in Oklahoma City where
he will begin his third year at the University Med-
ical School and where she will teach in a junior
high school .

Dorothy Carol Craven, '636a, and Charles Pat-
ton Wilkinson were married July 6 in Perkins
Chapel on the campus of Southern Methodist Uni-
versity, Dallas, Texas. They will make their home
in Baltimore, Maryland, where he is attending
Johns Hopkins Medical School .

Kristin Reeves, '636us, and William Wallace
Frankfurt were married June 28 in Westminster
Presbyterian Church, Oklahoma City . They will
establish a home in Evanston, Illinois.

David Lindsay Perkins, '63ba, and Patricia
Diane Siegfried were married June 12 in Christ
the King Church at Tulsa . They will establish a
home at Fort Gordon, Georgia, where he will serve
as a lieutenant in the Army .

Ronal Dean Hale, '63ba, and Judith Helen
Prescottcott, '63fa, were marriedJune 22 inSt. Paul's

Episcopal Church, Oklahoma City. They have es-
tablished a home in Dallas, Texas.

Sharon Sue Haygood and Paul Robert Boone,
'63ed, were married June I in the First Baptist
Church, Shawnee. Boone recently entered the
naval school at Athens, Georgia. He was

commissionedinissioned an ensign in theNavyupongraduation
from the University .

Jacquelyn Armburst and Jerome B. Miller,
'63bs, were married June 1 in the First Baptist
Church, Oklahoma City . They have established a
home in Oklahoma City until September when
they will move to Dallas, Texas.
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Linda Joyce Lindsay, '63ba, and Jose D. Loayza-
Rodrigo were married June 1 in the First Christian
Church, Tulsa. They have established a home in
Norman . He is a graduate student at O.U. from
La Paz, Bolivia .

Genevieve Sandra Vaughey and Gerrit Arthur
Maris, '636us, were married May 31 in St . Peter's
Cathedral, Jackson, Mississippi . They have estab-
lished a home in Des Moines, Iowa .

Janice Ray McCraw and James Wentworth
Mayfield, '63ba, were married May 31 in the First
Baptist Church, Norman.

Hence Holbcrt, '63ba, and Gardner Holden
Randall, '63eng, were married June 1 in St . John's
Episcopal Church, Tulsa . He represented the Col-
lege of Engineering as St . Pat in 1962 and has
received senior honors for leadership and activities .
He was commissioned an ensign in the Navy upon
graduation .

Laeman Bruce Vanderburg and Faith Eileen
Diehl, '63ba, were married June 7 in St . Luke's
Methodist Church, Oklahoma City . They have es-
tablished a home in Oklahoma City .

Kenneth Bruce Hamilton, '63ba, and Patricia
Patterson, '63ba, were married June 8 in Capitol
Presbyterian Church, Oklahoma City. He was com-
missioned an ensign in the Navy upon graduation .

Ronald Ray Payne, '636us, and Becky Rae
Olive, '63ba, were married June 8 in Nichols Hills
Baptist Church, Oklahoma City .

E. Clark Andersen, '63bus, and Marleene
Keene, '63ba, were married June 8 in the First
Baptist Church at Barnsdall . He received a com-
mission as second lieutenant in the Army upon
graduation .

BIRTH : George R. Hicks, '63arch, and Mrs.
Hicks (Mary Small '62ed) are the parents of a
daughter, Erin Lynn, born May 10 in Norman .

Make the glamour Inn and restaurant your head-
quarters and meeting place for a football or shopping
trip . Located just 15 minutes from both Dallas and
Fort Worth, THE INN offers a wide range of accommo-
dations, dining facilities, meeting rooms and pools . For
rates or reservations, write Box 2700, Arlington, Texas .
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